
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
State of Vermont Agency of Natural Resources 
Department of Environmental Conservation 

Watershed Management Division 

One National Life Drive, Davis Bldg., 3rd Floor 

Montpelier, VT 05620-3522 

August 3, 2021 

Scott V. Boyle Electronic only 
Sr. Manager Global Environmental Affairs  
800 Albemarle Road 
Asheboro, NC 27203 

SUBJECT: Termination of NPDES Discharge Permit 3-1163, NPDES #VT0000361 
Energizer Battery Manufacturing, 401 Gage St, Bennington, VT 05828 

   Dear Mr. Boyle: 

The Department of Environmental Conservation’s (DEC) Watershed Management Division received an 
email from Scott Boyle of Energizer, on June 28, 2021, indicating that discharge permit 3-1163 is no 
longer required since the manufacturing facility has closed.  

Discharge permit 3-1163 was still active under Title 3, Section 814 at the time termination was requested. A 

final prorated invoice was paid in full subsequent to your request to terminate the permit. 

We have received all the required monitoring data (WR-43s). 

Based upon the information provided, the facility’s discharge permit will be inactivated. If facility operations in 
the future entail the discharge of process wastewater to waters of the State, the Permittee must notify the 
Agency and apply for a discharge permit. 

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dave DiDomenico at 802-490-6184. 

Respectfully, 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Amy Polaczyk, Program Manager 

Wastewater Management Program 
Watershed Management Division 

cc: Connie Kraus, Environmental Affairs Manager N.A, Energizer Holdings 
 US EPA, Region I, Boston MA 

Mari Cato, VT DEC electronically at mari.cato@vermont.gov

Regional Offices – Barre/Essex Jct./Rutland/Springfield/St. Johnsbury 

mailto:mari.cato@vermont.gov


 
State of Vermont Agency of Natural Resources 
Department of Environmental Conservation 

Watershed Management Division 

One National Life Drive, Davis Bldg., 3rd Floor 

Montpelier, VT 05620-3522 

 
 

Permit Termination 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Facility: Energizer Battery Manufacturing  Permit No.: 3-1163 

Location: 401 Gage Street 
Bennington, VT 05201 

PIN: RU96-0068 

NPDES No.: VT0000361 

Findings of Fact 

1. The facility is engaged in the manufacturing of batteries. 

2. The discharge permit for the facility expired on December 31, 2012. An application for permit 

renewal was submitted on July 2, 2007, and the discharge permit was extended under Title 3, 

Section 814. 

3. On June 28, 2021, the permittee submitted a formal request for discharge permit termination.  

4. On July 14, 2021, David DiDomenico reviewed the water quality discharge records for the 

facility. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5. On August 2, 2021, the permittee submitted all water quality discharge records for 2021 and paid the balance 

for operating fees due for 2021. 

6. The Permittee is currently up to date on payments. 

7. There are no compliance issues outstanding. 

Based on these facts the facility’s discharge permit will be inactivated. 

Peter Walke, Commissioner 

Department of Environmental Conservation 

By: 

Amy Polaczyk, Wastewater Program Manager 

Watershed Management Division 

Date: 
8/3/2021 
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